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1. INTRODUCTION 

 
The board of directors (the “Board”) of ASTI Holdings Limited (“Company” and together with its 
subsidiaries, the “Group”) refers to the notice of compliance issued by the Singapore Exchange 
Regulation on 27 April 2023 (“Notice”) and the Company’s announcements dated 28 April 2023,               
10 July 2023 and 14 July 2023 (“Announcements”).  
 
Unless otherwise defined, all capitalised terms used in this announcement shall have the meanings 
ascribed to them in the Notice and Announcements. 
 
The Board wishes to announce that it is unable to hold the FY2021 AGM and FY2022 AGM by                     
31 July 2023 as required in the Notice, as the Company is presently working with the second appointed 
valuer and the Company’s auditors, Ernst & Young LLP (“EY”) on addressing queries and providing the 
supporting documentation in respect of the EoCell’s valuation. 
 
Further, a qualified opinion for the FY2021 audited financial statements will not be in the best interest 
of the Company as it may result in the Potential Offeror retracting its offer.  
 
The Company will make the necessary applications to the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading 
Limited (“SGX-ST”) for an extension of time to hold its FY2021 AGM and will seek to hold the FY2021 
AGM as soon as practicable. As announced on 28 April 2023, the Company has submitted the 
Application for extension of time to hold the FY2022 AGM and SGX-ST has on 11 May 2023 notified 
the Company that they are unable to grant the Company the extension of time to comply with             
Rule 707(1) of the Listing Manual by 30 November 2023 in respect of the Company’s AGM for FY2022 

(“FY2022 AGM”) ("Waiver"), taking into consideration that: - 
 
a) The Company has been in breach of Rule 707(1) in relation to its FY2021 AGM since                                

7 September 2022; and 
 

b) The Company has not provided any extenuating reason to justify the waiver, noting that the 
Company and its professionals have had more than a year to finalise the EoCell valuation. 

 
The Company has, upon receipt of the notification from SGX-ST, instructed the Company Secretary to 
submit an appeal to SGX-ST on its behalf to reconsider its application for further extension of time to 
hold its FY2022 AGM. Our Company Secretary has on 12 May 2023 submitted our appeal to SGX-ST via 
discussion board. However, we understand from SGX-ST on 18 July 2023 that such appeal must be 
made via Stargate Portal and hence, the appeal was not considered submitted. The Company will          
re-submit its appeal for extension of time to hold its FY2022 AGM. In light of the foregoing, the 
Company would be deemed to have contravened Rule 707(1) and Rule 1405(4) of the Mainboard Rules 
unless an extension is granted by the SGX-ST. 

 
 
 



 
2. FURTHER UPDATES 

 
The Company will make such appropriate announcements to keep the Shareholders updated as and 
when necessary. 
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Dr. Kriengsak Chareonwongsak 
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This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST and the SGX-ST assumes no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements 
or opinions made, or reports contained in this announcement. 


